
FENNER RD WASHOUT/REPAIR UPDATE  -  June 2021 

 
The Fenner Road washout is a complex project.  The Muskegon County Road 

Commission continues to make progress.  At this point in time, the plan is to 

replace the failed side by side culverts with a single span bridge.  Parts and 

materials for this work are being ordered, however,  due to the nature of 

construction over a named stream (Green Creek) there are many entities 

involved, including the State of Michigan and the federal government.  Various 

permits from these other governmental entities are required.  Approval of the 

permits are out of the MCRC’s control therefor it is difficult to establish a  timeline 

for construction or completion at this time. 


